
Exchange of opinion with the Executive Director of the Ministry of 

Agriculture, Fisheries, Water and Land Reform (28 July 2025） 
 
 

On 28 July 2025, Ambassador Asazuma invited Ms. Ndiyakupi Nghituwamata the Executive Director 

of the Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries, Water and Land Reform (MAFWLR) to his official 

residence. They discussed matters relating to the JICA Northern Namibia Small-Scale Farmers' 

Livelihood Enhancement Project (N-SHEP) and Japan’s cooperation in the agricultural sector 

in Namibia. 

The discussion was joined by Mr. Akihiko Hoshino (Resident Representative of JICA Namibia 

Office), Mr. Katsusuke Niwa (JICA Expert/ Chief Advisor, N-SHEP) and Mr. Ben Haraseb 

(Director of Agricultural Production, Extension and Engineering Services in MAFWLR).  

 

 

(From Left）Mr. Niwa, Mr. Hoshino, Ms. Nghituwamata, Ambassador Asazuma and Mr. Haraseb. 


